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Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held on 9th July 2013 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs Rivers, Smith, Mrs P Homewood, Mrs S Mash, D Lewis, P Venning, N Thom, 12 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk)
2716.
Apologies & reasons for absence:  Lee Kidd, Community Warden and Borough Councillor M 
Burgess. 
2717.
(i) Declaration by Members of any Interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council's Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration Councillors' Interests and related matters; Cllr Mrs S Mash declared an interest in agenda item 10c) Minute No. 2725 c)


(ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011, s.33;  None 
2718.  To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 11th June 2013: Confirmed and signed as a correct record.
2719.   Matters Arising: See Clerk's Report.  
2720.   To consider the following Planning Application:

13/00640/AS  Wittersham Court Farm – proposed link extension between garage and existing dwelling; creation of dormer windows and new fenestration to existing garage to provide day room/bathroom.  Having listened to the comments made during the Public Session Cllrs agreed to fully support this application. 
2721.
To discuss the Village Shop: Having listened to comments made during the Public Session and taken part in the dialogue, after a full discussion it was agreed that the Clerk visit the Sweatmans Garage site development and talk to the Developer.  She should endeavour to find out his views on the shop and to ask who any interested parties might be so that they may be invited to the Public Meeting being held by VOICES on 24th September, clarifying at the same time that the Parish Council is not a possible buyer.  It was also agreed that the formation of a shop steering group, as suggested by a member of the public, was a good idea although this would not be Parish Council led.
2722.
Cemetery expansion update: Clerk informed the meeting that with regard to the expansion of the Consecrated area she had been to see the Bishop of Dover with the Rev'd Judy Darkins.  He is happy to do as we have asked and the necessary paperwork has been sent to The Registrar.  The 9th September has been arranged for the Sentence of Consecration to take place.  With regard to extending the actual Cemetery the Clerk explained that she is having talks about this but is unable to give further details at the moment.
2723.
Tree Survey/Health & Safety Audit:  To update & decide upon the course of action. The Clerk explained that our Tree Warden, Phil Willcocks, is not qualified to undertake the audit but it was agreed that he be asked if he could make an inventory of the trees.  Clerk to then obtain quotes from local Arborists if possible.
2724.
Wittersham Voices feedback meeting: To decide upon funding for the event.  Cllrs agreed that the Council could fund the hiring of the hall on the 24th September (although this date may be brought forward) up to a sum of £30 if necessary

.

2725.    Correspondence:


a)   Email from Roger Kimber, Church Warden requesting that an A board advertising that the Church Tower is open to the public during Sundays in August be placed on The Triangle and attached to the wall.  After a short discussion it was agreed that the board could be sited there but that it should be secured by a chain to the Village Sign as the wall is not suitable.  It should be taken away the same day.


b)   Sue Duff – tall hedges & telephone lines.  Miss Duff suggests that the Parish Council ask landowners to lower tall hedges that are interfering with BT telephone lines.  It was agreed that 
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this is BT's responsibility but a short note will be put in the September issue of Outlook on Oxney reminding residents to keep hedges etc clear of telephone lines.


To note that Cllr Mrs Sue Mash did not take part in the next item.


c)   Outlook on Oxney – Request for a donation towards printing costs.  Cllrs agreed a sum of £1000.


For noting: 


d)   Southern Water – Wittersham Wastewater Treatment Works – Essential construction work to be carried out from July 2013 to be completed by spring 2014 followed by a period of minor activity.


e)   Re-opening of Ashford Household Waste Recycling Centre


Forwarded by E-mail:  


f)   ABC – Recycling video guide – Poster put in Notice boards.     g)  Rural News 130
2726.
Working Party Reports:


a) Finance:   Monthly Transaction Statement including Caretaker Transaction Statement.  To note that the Borough Council's contribution to the Caretaker Scheme has been received as had the Street Cleansing Grant.  The Clerk's salary is higher due to a tax refund and a refund has been made to Mrs F Hutcheson for not requiring her burial plot any more.  Unfortunately the  Exclusive Right of Burial Grant Form has been lost in the post.  Agreed

b) Planning: 



    Decisions received: 


    13/00007/OLE/AS  Overhead line replacement between Pear tree Barn and Lordings, Peening 


                                   Quarter                                                                         No objection raised

    Considered since last meeting:

     13/00539 + 540/AS  The Finches, Moons Green – Proposed two storey extension to rear, 


                                      north west elevation and associated internal alterations              Support


c)  Highways – To note that pot hole on Underhill still not repaired.  Clerk to contact Ron Swan. Side of road at Stocks breaking away and water leak in Poplar Road by Antiques shop.  Clerk to report.


d)  Footpaths –  Nothing to report


e)  Open Spaces –  The lease proposed for Poplar Farm Field is due to be approved at Cabinet on 10th July.  The Parish Council will have to approve it afterwards.  It is hoped that this can be discussed at the next Planning Meeting.


f)   Cemetery & Churchyard – Clerk reported that she had not been able to approve a recent memorial request as it was too soon after the burial had taken place.
2727.
Reports (for noting) from Representatives on outside bodies: 

i)  Village Hall Management Committee – Cllr Thom gave a short report informing the meeting 
that the old cooker in the main hall kitchen had been replaced and it is hoped to get further 
bookings for the hall due to improved facilities.


ii)  KALC meeting held on 3rd July.  The Chairman had previously circulated the report on this 
meeting.  To be noted that the Police Force is hoping to have more special constables village 
based.  Cllr Venning agreed to complete a police questionnaire that is coming out.  The 
Chairman will complete the Parish Polls – Local Audit & Accountability Bill survey.
2728.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  to be advised. 
2729.
Date of the next full Meeting of the Parish Council:  10th September 2013.
2730.
Items for information: 


a)  Meeting with Lanndia – suggest 21st September at 10am.


b)  Cllrs Thom and Venning gave a short update on the new website saying that they were able to use an existing one but would have more to report at the next meeting.


c)  Cllr Mash informed the meeting that Stepping Stones are opening in the mobile at the village school in September.



d)  The Clerk reported that a cyclist had stopped for a break in the village and said what a lovely village it is!

The meeting closed at 21.41hrs

